

OLACHEA



February 2024

Dear Praying Friends,

God is a good and faithful God who has seen us through many things over the past year. I have been able to continue focusing on schooling and passed all my classes (definitely the grace of God there). The Runyankore Old Testament translation has moved into final check work with outside experts. After some New Testament revisions based on feedback from the printed New Testament, we look forward to announcing a printing of the whole Bible! Praise the Lord!

We have a lot of family and ministry news. We cannot say a big enough thank you to Central Baptist Church of Ocala, Florida and Pastor Andy Bloom. They have been our sending church who loved, prayed for, and supported us for our whole ministry to this point. We thank God upon every remembrance of their graciousness to us, our family, and our ministry. With our extended schooling, however, our home has shifted to Greenville. Jenn's parents sold their home in Ocala, moved here with us, and then passed on to their heavenly home. We have spent the last six years making memories both bitter and sweet here in Greenville.

During our time here in Greenville we have joined and served with Faith Baptist Church of Taylors, South Carolina. God clearly opened the door for us to present our ministry to Faith in their missions conference, and they have graciously agreed to be our sending church. We are grateful for their ministry to us and look forward to God's working through this partnership in the future for furthering Bible translation work.

This change was facilitated by a change in our circumstances. When we came, my schooling was designed to be resident students only. We moved here, found work, and settled in to focusing on these full semester classes. The school is now changing their program to modular classes, weeks of outside work combined with one intense week of classes in each semester. Because of this new schedule, we are now free to step away from our employment here to start back into full-time ministry. Praise the Lord, we are nervous but excited to be able to once again fully embrace our calling.

Our employment will continue through most of this coming year to help finalize the projects we are working on. I will continue with classes on the modular schedule. We hope to begin traveling soon to local meetings and preparing to go on the road full time to represent Worldview and Bible translation to churches. Lord willing, this will lead to overseas trips and perhaps longer terms on the field to help with the ongoing and new translation projects.

Thank you all for your prayers, love, and support through these years of training to extend our translation work in a greater way by God's grace!

For His Word, Dan and Jenn Olachea

Home Address: Dan and Jennifer Olachea 1 Edwards Mill Ct Taylors SC 29687 352-817-0061 Ministry Support Address: WorldView Ministries 3860 E Main St Danville IN 46122 317-410-4600 Sending Church: Faith Baptist Church 500 W Lee Rd Taylors SC 29687 864-322-0700